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  Nick, AC8QG  
PCARS President 

 

 

 

      

 

Ohio BB-QSO Party 
 

     Last month I didnôt get a chance to talk about the Ohio BB-QSO Party and Club 

Open House. Well, I can say that it was a great success and wonderful to gather with friends. Some people came 

out just to say hi, some for the food, some to get on the air, but everyone who joined us had some ñBig Fun.ò 

 

Thank you to everyone who helped make a great day! 

 

Wagner Family OSPOTA 2021 Report 
 

     This year we traveled out to the western side of Ohio to work Ohio State Parks On The Air from Grand Lake 

St. Marys State Park. It was a beautiful park, with almost perfect weather. Ohio in September is truly the best. 

 

     Our goal was to have fun and learn. With that as the standard, it was mission accomplished. Of course, 

making Qs is a lot more fun than not, but we did alright on that front, too. There were some dry times and some 

pileups; pretty much feast or famine most of the day. In both cases, it was good practice for the operators. 

 

     The whole family got in on the fun. Everybody helped with setup and teardown. Bernadette KE8LWO, 

Benedict AD8FQ, and Agnes KE8LWP (the youth hams of our family) all made contacts. Even seven-year-old 

Dominic was thrilled to listen in on a headset and help pick out call signs. I, myself (AKA ñDadò in this story), 

spent a lot of time logging. 

 

     All of us are now a bit more experienced. We have a lot of learnings to apply and a lot of new ideas to try 

out. We canôt wait for OSPOTA 2022! 

 

Center of Hope Fundraiser 
 

     November is right around the corner, and that means itôs once again time for our annual Center of Hope 

fundraiser. This is a great way to help out an excellent organization in the community! PCARS has been 

extremely generous in past years, and I know that will be the case once again. To make it easy, we have a 

donation button on the front page of our website (www.portcars.org ). Please ask family, friends, co-workers, 

bosses, anyone, and everyone to help out if they can. Remember, every little bit helps! 

 

Upcoming Elections 
 

     November is also our annual election of officers. PCARS is a great club because of the time and energy 

spent by all the people who contribute throughout the year. Please think about how you can help out and 

seriously consider running for election or volunteering for an appointed position. Thereôs a lot of work to do 

and we need your help!  

From the President  

http://www.portcars.org/
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 Mike N8WCP 
PCARS Vice President 

 

 

    

 

     

 

     Unfortunately I missed the deadline for the September addition so I want to start 

off by thanking all the members who were able to attend our Cruise In and BBQ.  

Special shout out to Jim, AC8NT and Linda who made sure the clubhouse looked great for the BBQ and also 

Bob, N8QE and Mike, KB8TUY for working the grill.  Members enjoyed great food and fellowship. 

 

     Did you have an opportunity to work OSPOTA?  So far over 70 stations have submitted logs for this PCARS 

sponsored event.  The weather was perfect and I hope everyone enjoyed time in our state parks.  This was my 

fourth year working the event and although I could only work it for a few hours, I was able to log 135 contacts 

from West Branch.  I appreciate the efforts of Parky, KB8UUZ, John, KD8MQ, Chuck, W8PT, Joe, W8KNO, 

and John, KB8UHN to make OSPOTA a success! 

 

     If you couldnôt attend our recent club meeting, Ken Dorsey, KA8OAD provided an introduction to digital 

hotspots for DMR, Fusion, P25, and DSTAR.  If youôd like to dip your toe into the digital formats, a hotspot 

can provide the connectivity when there are no digital repeaters near you. 

 

     There are so many ways to enjoy our hobby and Clint Bradford, K6LCS with AMSAT will show us yet 

another one with a Zoom presentation on amateur satellites.  If youôre interested in working the ñbirdsò, I 

encourage you to attend our October meeting. 

 

     October kicks off our membership renewal period.  Members can renew before the end of the year in person 

at a club meeting or online at: https://www.portcars.org/wp/membership/ .  

 
 

 Tom, KB8UUZ 
PCARS Newsletter Editor 

 

  
     I held off on getting this issue of the Radiogram out in order to get ñDaleôs Tailsò from 

Dale, WA8EFK, our ARRL Great Lakes Division Director to find out about the Great 

Lakes Division Newsletter Award for 2021. I was all set to travel to the VetteCity/Great 

Lakes Division Convention (Oct 2
nd

), and then it got cancelled due to Covid concerns. 
 

     Iôm happy to report that The RADIOGRAM  took FIRST PLACE  for the 2021 Joseph 

Phillips, K8QOE, Newsletter Award.  See our ARRL Division Vice Director, óScottôs Notesô in the following pages for 

details. 
 

     Thanks goes out to all that contribute to the newsletter. You help make it a bit easier for me to get the newsletter out 

every month. Keep sending me your newsletter inputs, please! 
  

From the Vice President  

The RADIOGRAM Wins  

https://www.portcars.org/wp/membership/
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  Schedule of Events 
 

We plan to add to the schedule as we bring back more in-person events.  

Look for announcements in QST emails, on the website,  

on our weekly net, and in future newsletters.  

If you're not feeling well, please stay home and join us by Zoom if instead. We'll 

continue to offer Zoom as an option wherever it makes sense to do so.  
 

October 2
nd

 - VE Testing at the Club Site - Starts at 10 am 

October 2-3
rd

 - California QSO Party at the club site in Ravenna.  

October 4
th

 - PCARS Board Meeting - Club Site & Zoom - 7 pm 

October 11
th

 - PCARS Meeting - 7 pm at the Kent American Legion & Zoom 

October 20
th

 - VE Testing at the Club Site 7 pm (end of Tech Class) 

November 1
st
 - PCARS Board Meeting - Club Site & Zoom - 7 pm 

November 8
th

 - PCARS Meeting - 7 pm at the Kent American  

                Legion & Zoom - ELECTIONS  

                           CENTER of HOPE Super Raffel Fund Drive 

December 4
th

 - FYAO at the park in Kent - more info to follow 
 

First Tuesday  - Digital  - Moderator: Rick, K8CAV  

Second Tuesday  - Portable Ops - Moderator: John, KD8MQ 

Third Tuesday  - Antenna - Moderator: Tony, WA8AR 

Fourth Tuesday  - DX & Contest - Moderator: Chuck, W8PT 
 

Fourth Thursday - Net Night at the Club Site - 6:30 pm - Moderator: Tom, WB8LCD 
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Dale, WA8EFK 
ARRL Great Lakes Division Director 

 

 

Greetings, welcome to "Dale's Tales" for October, 2021 
 

 

 

GREAT LAKES CONVENTION UPDATE.    
 

     A disappointing decision, but as you are now aware the Great Lakes Division ARRL Convention was 

canceled.  Certainly, the Kentucky Colonels Amateur Radio Club faced a very difficult decision.  Attendees, 

vendors, guests, advertisers, convention sponsors, forum speakers, luncheon staff, convention center venue, 

tickets sellers, ticket refunds and more had to be notified and take action.  To the club's credit, everything went 

smoothly and from the decision on Wednesday evening, things were pretty well spun down by the weekend.   

 

     What happens next?  Only time will tell.  The Covid pandemic has forced this cancelation and may well 

cause other course corrections over the next few months.  At best, we will plan and execute as conditions 

permit.  From the whole Vette City Hamfest team and the convention team, our sincere thanks to everyone for 

their cooperation and understanding.  Be safe and stay safe. 

 

 

SIMULATED EMERGENCY TEST (SET) .   

 

     October brings the SET to the forefront.  Nationally, it is held the first weekend of October, but local 

communities may select other dates to accommodate participation.  In any event, check in and offer your local 

ARES group a hand.  Interest in Emergency Communications has grown considerably in recent years, and SET 

offers us all an opportunity for a little practice and a shot at improving our skill set.  (Pun intended).   

Even a few minutes will be valuable for all involved. 

 

 

"CLUB LEADERS NOTE:"    
 

     That was the way I began a commentary about how well the responses were from my last month's emailing 

to club leaders and contacts in the Great Lakes Division.  I reported how nice it was to see only about 10% 

defective e-mail addresses.  That comment was perhaps a little premature as 24 hours later the stats changed 

considerably for the worse.  The final number reached more than 25%.  I feel confident this is due to personnel 

changes in clubs and e-mail addresses that have just gone obsolete.  It does call for those who lead our radio 

clubs to annually do a review of the club's status with ARRL and insure that we do have the correct contact 

information on file.  Without that, we cannot do the simple task of referring new hams to local clubs and 

sometimes we may question whether certain clubs are still in service.  Please make an effort to file your club's 

Annual Report - do it today.  If you can't do it, phone me!  This really needs to happen.  

From the Great Lakes Division Director 
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Scott, N8SY 
ARRL Great Lakes Division Vice Director  

 

 

          Scottôs Notes for October 2021 

  

 
     Are you ready for fall?  Wow, the weather has really changed here in the metropolis of 

Lexington.  Even the trees are starting to show some of their rich, beautiful colors. Is winter 

far behind?  Shame on me for saying that, but I will remind you that Christmas is less than 3 months away!! 
 

     Iôm sure by now you have heard the bad news about the VetteCity/Great Lakes Division Convention being canceled.  

Itôs unfortunate, but I have to say that it was the right decision.  Hopefully, if this COVID stuff ever calms down a bit, we 

can try it again next year! 
 

     Work on the new standing committee, Emergency Communications Field Services Committee (ECFSC) has already 

begun.  Weôve had several good meetings and there is a lot on the plate to do.  Iôll keep you updated as much as I can on 

the progress of the committee.  One of the very first items on the list was to get the old Form 4 updated and on-line. Form 

4 is the monthly Section Emergency Coordinatorôs Report form that goes to Headquarters.  The updates have been 

completed and a new ñForm 4aò has been rolled out.  All the Section Emergency Coordinators around the country have 

been notified of the changes made and work is being done on getting them onto the new reporting system.  Thereôs a lot 

more in the works that Iôll be reporting on as time goes on. So, stay tuned! 
 

     As I reported last month, the Joseph Phillips, K8QOE, Newsletter Award selection had concluded.  Since our plans got 

changed due to the cancelation of the convention, Dale and I have decided to announce the winner here.  So, here goes:   
 

     The winner of the 2021 Joseph Phillips, K8QOE Newsletter award is none other thané   Wait a minute...I think Iôd 

better announce just which newsletters were in the running first. 

¶ For Michigan, ñThe Scopeò from ñThe Central Michigan Amateur Radio Club and Lansing Civil Defense Repeater 

Association.ò Editor: Chris Ranes, NS8Q. 

¶ For Ohio, ñRADIOGRAMò from ñPortage County Amateur Radio Service.ò  Editor: Tom (Parky) Parkinson, 

KB8UUZ. 

¶ For Kentucky, ñQUA/HAM newsò from ñBluegrass Amateur Radio Society.ò  Editor: Bart Breeding, KB4FEE.  
 

     The judges felt that the 3 newsletters submitted were really very good and showed a lot of professionalism in their 

reporting of stories and such.  They were super impressed with grammar and punctuation being exceptionally good for 

non-professional writers.  They also felt that the graphics and general layout of the newsletters were exceptional as well.  

They all commented that the newsletters were easy for laypersons to read and understand and not so technical that it went 

over their heads on what the authors were writing about.        And nowé (Drum roll please..)   
 

The winner is...  ñRADIOGRAMò from ñPortage County Amateur Radio Service.ò 

Editor: Tom (Parky) Parkinson, KB8UUZ. 
 

     Dale and I want to thank everyone that writes a newsletter.  You are all to be congratulated as that you are the ones to 

tell the story, not only about your club but about amateur radio as well.  Newsletters are the vehicle that gets our message 

out to those who arenôt amateurs already.  Your stories are what get the folks interested and wanting more information and 

eventually becoming a ñHAMò themselves.  So, even though there will only be one newsletter award winner, every 

newsletter is a winner to us!  
 

     That is going to do it from here this month.  So, ñG.O.T.A.ò and have FUN!!! 
  

From the Great Lakes Division Vice Director 




